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DRAFT PARKS, PLAYGROUNDS  
AND OPEN SPACES BYE-LAWS 2019

Waterford City & County Council in exercise of the powers 
conferred on it by Section 199 of the Local Government Act 
2001 (as amended) hereby gives notice that it has prepared 
Draft Parks, Playgrounds and Open Spaces Bye-Laws 2019 for 
the regulation and control of all parks, playgrounds and open 
spaces either controlled or in the charge of Waterford City & 
County Council throughout the administrative area of Waterford 
City & County Council. The draft bye-laws update the 2015 	
bye-laws which will be revoked in full.

The Draft Bye-Laws are available for inspection on the Council’s 
website www.waterfordcouncil.ie and during normal office 
hours from Tuesday 16th July 2019 to Friday 16th August 2019, 
at the Council’s Customer Services Departments in the Civic 
Offices, Dungarvan and Bailey’s New Street, Waterford. A copy 
of the Draft Bye-Laws is available without charge to any person 
making application for same.

The Council will consider any submissions or observations made 
in writing regarding the Draft Parks, Playgrounds and Open 
Spaces Bye-Laws 2019. Submissions should be lodged with 	
Mr. Fergus Galvin, Director of Services, Waterford City & County 
Council, Environment Department, Civic Offices, Dungarvan, 
Co. Waterford, or by email to lobrien@waterfordcouncil.ie to be 
received before 5.00pm on Friday 30th August 2019.

Fergus Galvin,  
Director of Services 
Waterford City & County Council.

Dated: 16th July 2019


